
Meeting Agenda
	Title:
	Patient Participation Group Meeting

	Purpose or Mandate:
	To discuss matters relating to the Grove Medical Centre: agree actions and to provide an opportunity to share information

	Date:
	Monday 11th January 2016

	Time:
	7:00 pm

	Invited Attendees:
	Members of the PPG
GP Partners

Adrian Ilott & members of the Grove Management Team


	Item No
	Item Description
	

	1.
	Apologies received: None
Adrian Ilott (AI) informed the meeting that he had received a letter of resignation from Miss. Jan Apthorp. Miss Apthorp is now finding travel to and from the meetings difficult. Leisha Klein (LK) suggested if anyone is able to offer a lift, please could they advise.

	

	2.
	Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising

These were agreed as an accurate record of the previous meeting.

Matters arising: 

LK asked what the uptake of this season’s vaccine had been within The Practice. Dr. Feltwell (SJF) explained that the Practice has had a good uptake although the option for patients to obtain vaccination via Pharmacies had meant that numbers were very slightly down. AI said he wanted to ensure that future flu campaigns were publicised in a wide variety of formats and publications in order to maximise Patient awareness of vaccination programmes.
LK asked if the issue regarding posting prescriptions through the letter box had been addressed. This item is currently outstanding and AI will look into ways to improve patient awareness.

	

	3.
	Election of Chair and Vice Chair

It was with much sadness that the news that our previous Chair, Pauline Maynard had passed away since the Group last met. Everyone expressed great sadness at this news and Pauline will be very much missed. Jenny Molloy attended Pauline’s funeral as a representative of the Practice, together with PPG member and family friend Gina Widdowson.
This sad news therefore necessitated the election of a new Chair and Vice Chair.

Nominations were received and seconded for Leisha Klein, who was duly elected as the new Chair of the PPG.

Ann Long was elected vice chair. We wish Leisha and Ann every success in their new roles.

	

	4.
	Items from Patient Representatives

Blood tests – it was felt that on occasion, patients do not always have a clear understanding of the outcome of blood tests. The Practice undertakes a high number of tests daily. SJF agreed to look into how results are passed on to patients.
Allocated GP – although all patients have a named allocated GP, it is not always possible to ensure that patients will see the same Doctor. Workload pressure and current recruitment issues mean that all clinical staff have to work in a very flexible way and this is reflected in our rota system. PPG members queried if it would be possible for the Practice to provide more information about the ‘core’ working days for GP’s and Nurses. AI agreed to look at ways to share this information with patients.
4 week prescription strategy – SJF confirmed the current Practice policy of issuing prescriptions on a 28 day basis. The main reason for this was in an attempt to reduce or eliminate as far as possible, any potential wastage of unused drugs and medication. There is considerable scrutiny of Practice budgets across Suffolk at present and all surgeries are currently engaged in an on-going review of expenditure. SJF did add, that in situations where patients needed more than a 28 day supply, such as patients going on holiday, Dr’s would be happy to provide a prescription in such circumstances, when requested.
Patients presenting with shortness of breath - Cherrie Macgregor (CM) gave information regarding a patient who reported to reception with shortness of breath and was apparently not offered an appointment. Bev Coppen and Dr. Feltwell both confirmed that it is the Practice policy to offer a patient reporting with these types of symptoms to be offered an appointment straight away and not to be sent away. CM said that the patient in question had asked for their details to remain anonymous. AI said that without knowing specific details it was impossible to comment further at this stage.
In order for the surgery to be able to investigate any issues brought up by PPG members, please can everyone ensure that full details are provided?  Also, if something is brought to the attention of a member of the Group and the member feels it is important, can they contact the Surgery immediately so a timely investigation of the matter can take place. 

	

	5.
	Staffing and Personnel - Update on recruitment and staffing changes
Dr Karen Smith joined the Practice on Monday 4th January as a full time salaried GP. Dr Smith will be a very welcome addition to the team at the Grove.

Adrian Ilott also started at the Practice on 4th January as Practice Manager, a role which he previously held at The Birches Medical Centre Kesgrave. Adrian said that he was very much looked forward to working with the PPG and that he viewed their input to Practice developments as absolutely essential. 

	

	6.
	Action Planning for 2016

AI said that he felt it would be useful for the PPG to develop a clear plan of action for the coming year. This would help the Group to focus in on some specific areas of work and have a clearly identified purpose. AI shared a few brief ideas for a plan, but said he felt that he would prefer the PPG to generate their own ideas and agenda for taking this initiative forward. LK asked members to think of possible suggestions which could then be fed back within the next two weeks. 

	

	7.


	AOB

SJF responded to questions regarding home visits. The Practice currently undertakes home visits to patients who are not well enough to come to the surgery on a daily basis. These can vary in number from 5 or 6 up to figures in the teens. An incident was described involving an elderly relative by one of the PPG members who attended the Practice despite being very poorly. 

The Practice has received a solitary review on the Healthwatch site. The review was unfortunately negative resulting in a Three Star rating for the Practice. It was recognised that it would be helpful to increase the number of reviews in order to obtain a more balanced view of current Practice performance. Unfortunately and unlike the NHS Choices Website, the practice is unable to respond to comments posted on the Healthwatch site, which means we are unable to offer help to patients who may have had a negative experience.
There was a lengthy discussion regarding the Practice website. It was felt there needed to be more information regarding Practice staff on the Website, especially in relation to the Doctors and clinical staff as well as other key members of the team. PPG members felt it would be useful to include photographs of key staff, especially Doctors, together with information on qualifications and areas of special interest. It was also felt a short profile would also be beneficial. There was also some discussion regarding ways to increase the profile of the PPG itself within the Website. AI and ES agreed to look at making changes and improvements to the website in order to facilitate the suggestions made.

	

	8.


	Date and Time of Next Meeting 
Monday 9th May 2016 at 7:00 p.m. Meeting room 1 The Grove Medical Centre.


	


In Attendance:

	Name
	Role

	Leisha Klein
	PPG Chair

	Ann Long
	PPG Vice Chair

	Sue Brace
	PPG Member

	Arthur Fletcher
	PPG Member

	James Ferrier
	PPG Member

	Ernie Durack
	PPG Member

	James Glaysher
	PPG Member

	Gina Widdowson
	PPG Member

	Anita Clemence
	PPG Member

	Elaine Price
	PPG Member

	Damian Bullimore
	PPG Member

	Cherrie Macgregor
	PPG Member

	Dr Stephen Feltwell
	Senior Partner

	Evans Scott
	IT Manager

	Bev Coppen
	Senior Receptionist

	Adrian Ilott
	Practice Manager
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